
IESI Bethlehem Landfill Committee Meeting Minutes 

 

Date:  Thursday, July 19, 2018 

Time:  1:08 p.m. 

Location: Lower Saucon Township Council Meeting Room 

Attendance: Hanover Engineering:  Jake Schray; Exelon:  Lane Bradley; IESI:  Don Hallock, Nick Rogers, 

Dave Pannucci;  Members:  Hazem Hijazi & Neil Ortwein; Staff:  Leslie Huhn & Diane Palik.  

Absent:  Priscilla deLeon, Council Liaison.   

 

Mr. Rogers reviewed the monthly tonnages for June.  

   

 April     May June                           

MSW 33,015.82 31,087.58 30,293.20 

C&D 2,447.50 2,155.62 3,120.66 

Residual (Total) 1,192.35 1,920.85 1,397.69 

Asbestos 0.0 141.40 111.82 

Sewage Sludge-New Category as of 02-15-18 64.13 79.58 80.15 

Out of State (Total) 18,936.46 (52%) 18,471.71 (52%) 18,947.6 (54%) 

Recycle 9 (78%) 11 (72%) 13 (62%) 

No. Trucks 3,104 3,267 3,216 

 

Mr. Rogers said there were four Form U submittals between June 5,2018 and June 29, 2018.  The Annual 

Groundwater Trend Analysis was completed on June 29, 2018 by Meiser & Earl.  The next groundwater event is 

scheduled for the first week of September by Earth Res Group. 

 

Mr. Rogers said for Correspondence/Reports, there were the Abatement System Report, Annual Trend Analysis, 

Annual Operations Report, and Q1 Facility Report Extended Version.   He just submitted the Q218 fees. 

 

Mr. Rogers said for Landfill Operations, inspections from DEP were conducted on June 6, June 11 and June 18, 

2018.  There was an Engineers meeting on June 5, 2018.  There were three Host Municipal inspections with Chris 

Taylor on June 7, June 21, and July 5, 2018. 

 

Mr. Rogers said for Commercial Waste Vehicles, there were 3,216; overweight’s were 59, warnings 31 and 

suspensions 28. 

 

Mr. Rogers said BRE was running at full capacity, in conjunction with the flare as the main GCCS.  IESI and BRE 

continue to communicate with BRE along with SCSFS with any routine or non-routine maintenance to maximize 

LFG production and minimize odor between plant and flare.  AEG Environmental completed the installation of four 

new vertical wells and 10 re-drills. The replacement header under the haul road has been completed.  AEG is 

planning to be done working on the replacement of the old header and installation of the new header along with 

constructing air and drain lines to each well to install de-watering pumps by the end of the week.  Mr. Schray said 

BRE was down today.  Mr. Bradley said right now they are down for maintenance.  He said there were eight 

outages, four were maintenance, two were due to a power loss and two were unplanned. 

 

Mr. Rogers said for the North Slope, sedimentation traps are functional, perimeter road is in good condition.  The 

abatement system continues to operate and discharge to the Bethlehem WWTP.  Intermittent malfunctions of the 

well pumps and controls are repaired and replaced as needed.  Upgrading of controls and motors is taking place for 

preventive maintenance. 

 

Mr. Rogers said leachate collection, the flow rates continue to be monitored and reported.  Intermittent 

malfunctions of the well pumps and controls are repaired or replaced, as needed.  There were five radioactive loads 

for June, which were all Iodine. The waste streams met level 1 requirement and were disposed of onsite. 

 

Mr. Rogers said for Phase IV Construction Activities, currently the active disposal area is 4-A and 4-D.  For the 

Southeast Realignment construction activities, the construction of the MSE wall is complete.  The drop off center is 

complete but not being used yet due to construction activity nearby.  Composite is being placed in the cell. 
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Mr. Rogers said a civil lawsuit was received on June 29, 2018.   

 

Mr. Rogers reviewed the leachate demand report as well as all the flows in LMC-6, 7 and 8, PS1, 2 and 3. 

 

Mr. Schray said he will make sure the Township gets his inspection report.  There wasn’t anything that was urgent 

and everything looks in pretty good shape.  At the entrance this morning, there was a slight intermittent odor on 

Applebutter Road.     

 

Mr. Hijazi said it seems some days both the flare at BRE and the landfill went down at the same time.   Mr. Hallock 

said when the BRE plant was down for maintenance or an outage, they had the flare down for less than 10 minutes 

due to the power being turned off.  Chris Taylor was on site at that time.   

 

Mr. Hijazi said on June 6
th
, BRE was down for 11 hours and IESI had multiple shutdowns.  Mr. Rogers said on 

June 6
th
 they had Earth Res Group working on their flare.  They were doing louver controls and had to actually turn 

all power off to update the HMI screen.  They were lowering and upping the flows to make sure the louvers were 

working correctly.  That’s why there are so many on that date. They also did work on June 7
th
.   Mr. Hijazi said is 

that a concern when BRE and IESI are down.  Mr. Hallock said during the inspection, they looked at the temporary 

cap and it was not ballooned.  You’d see the temporary cap balloon up if there was no vacuum.  Mr. Bradley said 

that could happen in little as four hours.  Mr. Rogers said on one of those days they were doing a tie-in for the cell 

construction.  

 

Mr. Hijazi said he saw an email about a smell of wild onions.  Mrs. Huhn said it’s the wild onion weeds.  Mr. 

Schray said Applebutter Road did look a little bit dirty.  Mr. Hallock said they took care of it.  Mrs. Huhn asked 

about the sinkhole.  Mr. Hallock said he had the Chief up there a couple of times to talk about it.  It was reported 

and was filled in and patched.  The trucks try to avoid the sinkhole.  

 

Mr. Hallock said they mentioned it at the Council meeting last night and they are not IESI anymore, they will be 

Bethlehem Landfill Company.  They will wait for the formal documents and then send them to the Township. 

 

The next regular inspection will be August 16
th
 at 10:00 a.m. and the Landfill Committee meeting at 1:00 p.m.    

The meeting adjourned at 1:25 p.m. 

 

Mrs. Huhn said the email this morning, disks versus pdf.   Did Mr. Taylor ask for this?  Mr. Rogers said yes, he 

asked last quarter.  They send groundwater data to DEP via email.  Mr. Taylor asked Mr. Rogers to send them to 

him in the Excel version through email.  If the Township wants a disk, that’s fine.  Mrs. Huhn said she thinks we do 

because it may be too large to email to some of the people who receive it.   Mr. Rogers said Mr. Taylor still wants 

the binders.  Mrs. Huhn said she doesn’t want to speak for Council as years ago it was 4 disks and a binder, but she 

can run it by Council if something is changing.  She didn’t know Mr. Taylor said to just send it to him, via email.  

Even if you are going to do it through email, it should still come to the Township first before it goes to HEA or Mr. 

Taylor, as we are monitoring distribution.  We can talk about it going forward.     

   

 

 

 

 

 




























